Selectmen's Meeting and Revenue Sharing Hearing Monday, February 17, 1986

Katherine M. Ring, John J. Jones, Lloyd Henderson, Vicki Shoulds of the Messenger, Mariann Moery, Mr. & Mrs. Clark Craig Sr., Keith Boatright. Bob Varnum attended the Revenue Sharing Hearing at 7:30Pm.

One item will be on the Warrant with a request to use Revenue Sharing money. Bob Varnum. Road Agent has requested \$78,850. 00 for a new Caterpillar Model 120. for the Highway Department. A request for \$20,000.00 to come out of Revenue Sharing money, as well as \$25,000.00 from the highway Capital Reserve funds and the balance of \$33,850 to be raised by taxes with the options of raising the money in one year, issuance of Serial Bonds or Notes, or financing through a 3 or 5 year lease/purchase agreement.

A lot of discussion ended with all in agreement to request the use of \$20,000.00 for the grader.

The balance remaining in the Revenue Sharing will remain in the account as the Selectmen see a need to do a lot of maintanance work on the Town Hall and see this as a possible use for Revenue Sharing next year.

Revenue Sharing hearing ended 8:45.

Selectmen continued their regular meeting. Checks were signed and the selectmen went over the proposed warrant. No appointments.

Selectmen voted to enroll the Town Employees under the NH Retirement System. Meeting adjourned $9\!:\!30\,\mathrm{pm}$

ems